

Salem City Council Meeting will also be held electronically, using the Zoom program. If you would like to participate, please call the city offices (801-423-2770) or email (salemcity@salemcity.org) before 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, September 6th to request the link.

DATE: September 6, 2023 (City Council Chamber 30 West 100 South)

5:30 p.m. Work Session Combined with the Planning and Zoning

- 1. Three Bridges MPD
- 2. Arrowhead Springs PID
- 3. Parks and Recreation IFFP and IFA
- 4. Agenda Items Discussion

7:00 p.m. <u>AGENDA – REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING</u>

- 1. Volunteer Motivational/Inspirational Message
- 2. Invitation to Say Pledge of Allegiance
- 3. Youth Council Report
- 4. SF / Salem Chamber Report
- 5. Public Hearing
 - a. Parks and Recreation IFFP and IFA
- 6. Decision: Parks and Recreation IFFP and IFA
- 7. Rooftops Subdivision Civil Fine Dispute
- 8. Citizen Request: Matt Durkovich
- Decision: Municipal Wastewater Planning Program (MWPP) Annual Report 2022
- 10. Decision: Trails and Parks Side x Side ATV
- 11. Decision: Luna Lights Christmas Lights on Civic Center
- 12. Decision: Sewer Plant Sander
- 13. Decision: Minutes of August 16, 2023
- 14. Decision: Bills for Payment

DIRECTORS REPORTS

- 15. Chief Brad James, Public Safety Director
- 16. Steve Cox, Building Official Director
- 17. Attorney Walter Bird
- 18. Jeffrey Nielson, City Finance Director
- 19. Matt Marziale, Public Works/Recreation Director
- 20. Adam Clements, Electrical Director
- 21. Bruce Ward, Manager/Engineering
- 22. John Bowcut, Fiber Director

COUNCIL REPORTS

- 23. Mayor Kurt L Christensen
 - a. Finances / Budget
 - b. City Employees
 - c. Miss Salem
 - d. UMPA Report
 - e. Public Safety
- 24. Councilman Kelly Peterson
 - a. Power Report
 - b. SUVPS Report
 - c. Fiber Report
 - d. SUVPS True Up Discussion
- 25. Councilwoman Cristy Simons
 - a. Parks & Recreation
 - b. Green Waste
 - c. Youth Council
- 26. Councilman Seth Sorensen
 - a. Water (Primary & Secondary)
 - b. Mt Nebo & SUVMWA
 - c. Chamber of Commerce
- 27. Councilwoman Delys Snyder
 - a. Solid Waste/Recycling
 - b. Senior Lunch
 - c. Library
- 28. Councilman Tim De Graw
 - a. Sewer
 - b. Storm Drain
 - c. Roads & Trails
- 29. CLOSED SESSION -The Salem City Council may temporarily recess the regular meeting and convene in a closed session to discuss pending or reasonably imminent litigation; the purchase, exchange, or lease of real property or water; or to discuss the character, professional competence or physical or mental health of an individual as provided by Utah Code Annotated §52-4-205.

Please Note: If you have an item that you would like to have discussed before the City Council, please fill out a request form, which is available online at <u>salemcity.org</u> or at the City Office, and return it to the City Office by 5:00 p.m. the Thursday prior to the meeting you would like to attend.

In compliance with the A.D.A., individuals needing special accommodations during this meeting should notify the Salem City Office at 30 W. 100 S. or call (801)423-2770 at least three working days prior to meeting.

Minutes of the Salem City Council Meeting held on September 6, 2023, in the Salem City Council Chambers.

WORK SESSION COMBINED WITH THE PLANNING AND ZONING: 5:30 p.m.

1. THREE BRIDGES MPD

Larry Myler representing the Three Bridges MPD address the City Council. Larry Myler gave the City Council a packet with information about the Three Bridges MPD. Larry Myler talked about the proposed layout for the Three Bridges MPD. They plan to construct an 18hole golf course. 55% of the development property will be open space. The current density is 1.04 units per acre. Larry Myler stated that they are planning on constructing a hotel/resort product. Councilperson De Graw is concerned about the hotel beginning noticeable in the development. The hotel will not be noticeable because it will have a horizontal layout. The hotel product will follow the same architectural standards as the rest of the development. Larry Myler mentioned that they have began to clear and grub the center lines for the golf course's fairways. Robert Trent Jones Jr. (golf course architect) will be coming on site soon to determine the golf course's hole layout. Larry Myler talked about the pond that will be constructed at the development (paddle lake). The lake front homes were shown to the City Council. The lake front homes will not be constructed on large lots. Larry Myler stated the lake front home will have a value of a million dollars to one million and a half dollars. The lake front homes are designed for people who want a larger home but don't want to have any yard work. Larry Myler talked about the road layout for the Three Bridges MPD. They have discussed with officials from Woodland Hills to establish a permanent connection between Woodland Hills and the Three Bridges MPD. They plan to access the Three Bridges MPD from the east leg (future) of the roundabout located at Woodland Hills Drive and 11200 South. Ryan Miller talked about the amenities that are proposed to be constructed in the Three Bridges MPD community park. They have a designed a trail on the north side of the property to buffer the existing homes from traffic. Larry Myler explained the phasing plan for the Three Bridges MPD. They are planning on constructing the first 9 holes of the golf course in the first phase. Larry Myler believes that the creation of a PID (public infrastructure district) will help them construct the development faster. The phasing will be determined by the funding of the project. Councilperson Sorensen believes that the proposed development's layout looks good. Councilperson De Graw believes it would be beneficial to hold an open house meeting for the residents to come and share their opinion about the proposed development. Councilperson De Graw also believes that the development's layout looks good.

2. ARROWHEAD SPRINGS PID

Ryan Poleman presented a revised PID (public infrastructure district) to the City Council. The current Arrowhead Springs PID was approved last year by the City Council. The developers have had a hard time getting the investors to invest in the PID. Ryan Poleman is looking to adjust the PID to get the investors to invest in the PID. The current PID has the park being constructed in one phase. The proposed PID park phases would have more than one but less than nine phases. The proposed timeline for the construction of the park was shown to the City Council. Ryan Poleman stated that would like to be playing baseball at the

park in the spring of 2025. The current PID has 25 million dollars going to the park. The bond market doesn't like the idea of only investing in the park. Ryan Poleman is proposing to split the PID into two districts. The proposed mil levy rate for the new PID would be a maximum of 8 and a minimum of 4. Bruce Ward asked Randy Larsen to explain to the audience what a PID (Public Infrastructure District) is. Randy Larsen stated that the purpose of a PID is to fund capital improvements. The PID creates a district, the homes within that district pay an additional tax back to pay back the investors for the capital improvements. A district is created so there is no liability towards the city. A PID cannot be created without the property owner's and City Council's approval. The mil levy rate must be approved by the City Council. Howard Chuntz would like to know how the PID benefits the homeowner. Sam Davidson stated the benefit to the homeowner is that they get infrastructure. Sam Davidson stated that the PID tax is an additional burden to the homeowner. The home buyer will be told about additional PID tax. It was mentioned that you cannot charge impacts fees within the PID. Bruce Ward stated that the city's impact fee policy allows a maximum of 6 for the mil levy rate. Bruce Ward asked Ryan Poleman if they would be willing to decrease their maximum mil levy rate from 8 to 6. Ryan Poleman stated that they would be willing to decrease their maximum mil levy rate to 6. Ryan Poleman stated that the infrastructure improvement cost is more than expected. They are going to be asking for a increase of debt cap. They are proposing to use the PID money for the park and some of the homes. The completion of the park can be tied to building permits being issued. Ryan Poleman stated that they are wanting to tighten up the requirements for the development agreement against them, so the bond holders have collateral to bond against. Councilperson Sorensen believes that the proposed PID is a good approach. Randy Larsen would like to meet with city staff and City Council in a work session to discuss this topic further. Councilperson Peterson believes that the two districts should be controlled by one board.

3. PARKS AND RECREATION IFFP AND IFA

Josh Call representing Rimrock Engineering presented the proposed Parks and Recreation IFFP (Impact Fee Facilities Plan) and IFA (Impact Fee Analysis). Josh Call stated that Salem has experienced intense growth over the past few years. They have updated the future park plans to accommodate the growth. The proposal for the impact fee was sent to the Home Builders Association. The proposed impact fee is \$5,438.69 (ten percent increase from the current impact fee).

4. AGENDA ITEMS DISCUSSION

There was no discussion about this item during work session.

MEETING CONVENED AT: 7:00 p.m.

CONDUCTING: Pro-temp Councilperson Seth Sorensen

COUNCIL PRESENT:

STAFF PRESENT:

Councilperson Seth Sorensen Councilperson Delys Snyder Councilperson Tim De Graw Councilperson Cristy Simons Councilperson Kelly Peterson Jeffrey Nielson, Finance/Recorder Walter Bird, City Attorney Chief Brad James, Police Chief Adam Clements, Power Matt Marziale, PW/Recreation Bruce Ward, Manager/City Engineer Steve Cox, Building Dept. John Bowcut, Fiber Director Cody Young

OTHERS PRESENT

Please See Attached Document at Bottom

1. VOLUNTEER MOTIVATIONAL/INSPIRATIONAL MESSAGE

Councilperson Sorensen asked if anyone would like to give a motivational or inspirational message. Cameron Deletta stated he would like to offer a motivational message in the form of a prayer.

2. INVITATION TO SAY PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Isaac De Graw invited those who wish to participate, to stand and say the pledge of allegiance with him. He then led the pledge of allegiance for those who wanted to participate.

3. YOUTH COUNCIL

The representatives from the Youth Council thanked the City Council for their help with Salem Days. The Youth Council is looking forward to working with the City Council this year.

4. SF/SALEM CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

Kathleen Leavitt stated that the farmers market has been going great. The chamber is going to go to the Salem senior lunch to talk about the fresh produce voucher program for seniors. Meet the candidate's night will be held on October 26th at the civic center.

5. PUBLIC HEARING

Councilperson Sorensen asked for a motion to enter public hearing.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Peterson made a motion to enter public hearing. SECONDED BY: Councilperson De Graw seconded the motion. VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

a. PARKS AND RECREATION IFFP AND IFA

Matt Marziale stated that the public hearing is for the proposed Parks and Recreation IFFP and IFA update. The impact fee needs to be updated to accommodate current park pricings. This impact fee will only be charged to new residential construction.

Greg Bird stated that he is the owner of the Rooftops Subdivision. Greg Bird stated that they are paying \$10,000.00 less than Salem City's impact fees in every other city they build in. Greg Bird believes that it would be important to talk about how to drive down the cost of building permits in Salem City.

Councilperson Sorensen asked for a motion to close public hearing.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Peterson made a motion to enter public hearing. SECONDED BY: Councilperson Snyder seconded the motion. VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

6. DECISION: PARKS AND RECREATION IFFP AND IFA

Councilperson Snyder mentioned that the proposed impact fee cost is only a ten percent increase from the current impact fee. Councilperson Snyder stated that this update is a lot less than the water/pi impact fees that were updated recently. Councilperson De Graw mentioned that city's that have infrastructure already in place will have lesser impact fees for building permits. Salem City is currently building in areas that have little infrastructure. The amount of infrastructure that needs to be constructed causes the impact fees to be more expensive.

Councilperson Sorensen asked for the Parks and Recreation IFFP and IFA.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Snyder made a motion to approve the Parks and Recreation IFFP and IFA with a max impact fee charge of \$5,438.69.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson De Graw seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

7. ROOFTOPS SUBDIVISION CIVIL FINE DISPUTE

Walter Bird stated that a \$2500 administrative fine was sent to the developer of the rooftops subdivision for illegal connection to the water system. The developer has requested to have a verbal decision from the City Council. Walter Bird stated that the city staff will dispute first and then the developer. Walter Bird encouraged that both parties disputing stay on topic. Walter Bird stated that the City Council needs to decide if there is basis for the fine or if there is no basis for the fine. James Thomas stated that he became the assistant public works director in 2021. When he was first hired the fire hydrant permit was \$100 and a meter was not required. To help reduce water loss and the possibility of contamination to the water system the new fire hydrant permit process was put in place. The current fire hydrant permit process requires a \$2500 deposit and a meter provided by the city. James Thomas had the subdivision inspectors go on site and tell the developers that they needed to go through the new fire hydrant permit process starting January 2022. The developers were told that if they were caught using a fire hydrant without a permit then they would be fined. James Thomas stated that some contractors were caught using the fire hydrants without a permit last October at the rooftop's subdivision. The city told the general contractor (Keaton De Jong) of the rooftop's subdivision to submit a fire hydrant permit. Keaton De Jong submitted a permit but never paid the \$2500 deposit. James Thomas stated that contractors were caught again using the fire hydrants illegally. The city again told them to submit a permit. James Thomas drove past the rooftop's subdivision a few Fridays ago. When James Thomas drove past, he saw Keaton De Jong trying to disconnect a connection to the fire hydrant quickly. James Thomas drove into the rooftops subdivision and notice that there were more connections made to the fire hydrants. James Thomas had officer Phil Christensen come and do a police report for the illegal connection and the administrative fine was sent to the developer. James Thomas stated that they are not trying to pick on the developers of the rooftops subdivision. The city has given them plenty of warnings to get a permit. James Thomas stated that since the fire hydrant use has been metered, the water loss from the city has gone from 40% to 16%. Giving the developer the fire hydrant meter gives the city an opportunity to educate the contractor about how to properly connect to a fire hydrant and not contaminate the water system. Councilperson Peterson asked if the warnings to the developer to submit a permit were all verbal. James Thomas stated that all warnings to submit a permit were verbal. Greg Bird (developer of the rooftops subdivision) stated that they have pre-construction meetings before a subdivision if constructed. Greg Bird has had two pre-construction meetings and was not told about the fire hydrant permit. Greg Bird stated that the only time they have been contacted about getting a fire hydrant permit was when James Thomas went to the site a couple Fridays ago. The City Council asked why a permit was started but never finished by Keaton De Jong. Keaton De Jong stated that the permit was never paid for because the contractors did not want to pay the \$2500 deposit. Keaton De Jong stated that the contractors found an alternative way to get water to the job site. Councilperson Sorensen stated that it is city staff's job to enforce laws made by the City Council. Councilperson Sorensen stated that drinking water safety is an important thing. The City Council takes drinking water safety seriously. Councilperson Peterson recommends that in the future a paper trail needs to be connected to warnings from the city. The City Council mentioned that this is the only citation they have dealt with for the fire hydrant permits. Keaton De Jong doesn't remember the subdivision inspectors talking to him about submitting a fire hydrant permit.

Councilperson Sorensen asked for a motion for the rooftops subdivision civil fine dispute.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Sorensen made a motion to enforce the administrative fine that was issued to the rooftop's subdivision.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Peterson seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

8. CITIZEN REQUEST: MATT DURKOVICH

Matt Durkovich and Brian Beck live in the Ridgeview Estates Plat B Subdivision. Matt Durkovich stated that the masonry wall was stopped short of their property along 750 East. Bruce Ward stated that there was no fencing required by the city along 750 East for the Ridgeview Estates Subdivision. The fencing along 1280 South and 750 East is an agreement between developers. Because of the private agreement, the fencing requirement falls out of the City Council's control. Councilperson De Graw asked if City Staff could setup a meeting to meet with the homeowners and developers to talk about the fencing requirement. The City Staff is willing to meet with the developers and homeowners to talk about the fencing situation. Matt Durkovich is concerned about the traffic speed along 750 East. Chief Brad James mentioned that he would investigate mitigating the traffic situation on 750 East. Matt Durkovich would like to have a way for the public to have a say in processes of the city. Councilperson Snyder stated that public hearings are a way the public can be involved in the processes of the city. Matt Durkovich would like open space preserved during development. The City Council ensured that their goal is to keep the feel of Salem while planning for development.

9. DECISION: MUNICIPAL WASTEWATER PLANNING PROGRAM (MWPP) ANNUAL REPORT 2022

Matt Marziale shared the municipal wastewater planning program annual report to the City Council. Matt Marziale stated that the wastewater plant is running well. Matt Marziale stated that the wastewater plant operators in Salem are all grade 4 operators. The operators do a great job with the treatment plant.

Councilperson Sorensen asked for a motion for the municipal wastewater planning program (MWPP) annual report 2022.

MOTION BY: Councilperson De Graw made a motion to approve the municipal wastewater planning program (MWPP) annual report 2022.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Peterson seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

10. DECISION: TRAILS AND PARKS SIDE X SIDE ATV

Matt Marziale stated that the side x sides will be used for maintenance of the trails and parks throughout town. Matt Marziale is looking to purchase two side x sides. The side x side purchases are a budgeted expense.

Councilperson Sorensen asked for a motion for the trails and parks side x sides ATV.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Snyder made a motion to approve the purchase of two side x side ATVs from Karl Malone Powersports in the amount of \$15,000.00 per machine for the trails and parks departments.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Peterson seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

11. DECISION: LUNA LIGHTS CHRISTMAS LIGHTS ON CIVIC CENTER

Matt Marziale stated that Luna Lights are automated permanent lights for buildings. They have already installed Luna Light on the City Office and Activity Center. The Luna Lights will eliminate the purpose of having a city employee on a roof putting Christmas lights up.

Councilperson Sorensen asked for a motion for the Luna Lights Christmas Lights on the Civic Center.

MOTION BY: Councilperson De Graw made a motion to approve the purchase of the Luna Lights Christmas lights on the Civic Center from Luna Lighting in the amount of \$12,216.00.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Snyder seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

12. DECISION: SEWER PLANT SANDER

Matt Marziale stated that the sewer plant is in need of a sander for the back of their truck. This sander will allow the sewer department to sand the sewer plant site while snow plowing. Matt Marziale stated purchasing this sander will free time up for the roads department to snowplow other areas of town. Matt Marziale stated that the sander is a budgeted item.

Councilperson Sorensen asked for a motion for the sewer plant sander.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Peterson made a motion to approve the purchase of the sewer plant sander from Reading Truck in the amount of \$8,307.42.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Snyder seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

13. DECISION: MINUTES OF AUGUST 16, 2023

Councilperson Sorensen asked for a motion for the minutes of August 16, 2023.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Peterson made a motion to table the minutes of August 16, 2023.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Snyder seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

14. DECISION: BILL FOR PAYMENT

Councilperson Sorensen asked for a motion for the bills for payment.

AMOUNT: \$1,495,688.00

MOTION BY: Councilperson Snyder made a motion to approve the bills for payment in

the amount of \$1,495,688.00.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Peterson seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

STAFF REPORTS

15. CHIEF BRAD JAMES, PUBLIC SAFETY DIRECTOR

Chief Brad James invited everybody to come to the new EMS/Fire Station Building groundbreaking on September 11, 2023, at 5:00 P.M. Chief Brad James recognized officers Justin Bigler, Dan Nielsen, and Dallin Marbery for their heroic efforts recently.

16. STEVE COX, BUILDING OFFICIAL DIRECTOR

Steve Cox stated that 14 new single-family homes permits were issued in July. They issued 12 more new single-family homes permits in August. Steve Cox stated that Wyatt Cloward is planning to complete is commercial building inspection certification soon.

17. ATTORNEY WALTER BIRD

Walter Bird stated that a closed session is needed tonight for the purpose of acquisition of property.

18. JEFFREY NIELSON, CITY FINANCE DIRECTOR/CITY RECORDER

Jeff Nielson had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

19. MATT MARZIALE, RECREATION/PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR

Matt Marziale stated that the green waste dump will start up again in October. They are trying to purchase a woodchipper for the green waste. Matt Marziale gave a Salem Canal

Road/Ames Construction update. Ames Construction is hoping to be done with paving the road by the end of the asphalt season.

20. ADAM CLEMENTS, ELECTRICAL DIRECTOR

Adam Clements had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

21. BRUCE WARD, MANAGER/ENGINEERING

Bruce Ward stated that Kenny Seng Construction and Utah County are planning to close Elk Ridge Drive at SR-198. Bruce Ward doesn't know when the closure will be. SR-198 will be open for east and west bound traffic during this closure. They are planning to close it for 6 weeks.

22. JOHN BOWCUT, FIBER DIRECTOR

John Bowcut had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

COUNCIL REPORTS

23. MAYOR KURT L. CHRISTENSEN

Mayor Christensen was not present at tonight's meeting.

24. COUNCILPERSON KELLY PETERSON

Councilperson Peterson had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

25. COUNCILPERSON CRISTY SIMONS

Councilperson Simons had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

26. COUNCILPERSON SETH SORENSEN

Councilperson Sorensen had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

27. COUNCILPERSON DELYS SNYDER

Councilperson Snyder stated that construction is beginning on the library addition. Steve Cox stated that they plan to pour footings for the library addition on Monday.

28. COUNCILPERSON TIM DE GRAW

Councilperson De Graw had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

29. CLOSED SESSION

Councilperson Sorensen ask for a motion to enter closed session for the purpose of acquisition of property.

MOTION BY: Councilperson De Graw made a motion to enter closed session for the purpose of acquisition of property.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Snyder seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

Councilperson Sorensen ask for a motion to close closed session for the purpose of acquisition of property.

MOTION BY: Councilperson De Graw made a motion to close closed session for the purpose of acquisition of property.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Snyder seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

ADJOURN CITY COUNCIL MEETING

Councilperson Sorensen asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Snyder made a motion to adjourn.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Sorensen seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

MEETING ADJOURNED AT: 9:00 p.m.

effrey Melson, City Recorder

	Salem City Council Attendance Record For City Council Meeting held on September 6, 2023	
	Please Print Name	Please Sign Name
	1 SID CARDON	Salin / Maken
	2 Bevery Lynaston	BRIVINGAM.
	3 TaphiceRarker	O dispuly
	4 Robert M. Livingston	Thobat W. Livingston
	5 JULIE SING	
	6 Kyr Brekust	735
	7 Trey Ovale	Tree Orscle
	8 Landy Myler	of highly
	9 Ryan Milver	10 W/49
	10 KEVIN Miller	Full
	11 Heather McDongald	
	12 Usa Webster	
	14 6	July 24
	i i con a con a	Mars of the state
	16 1	Will Fales
	17 Sterre Garrell	
	18 GIEN DAUB	Stew A Dres
	19 Kimberlie Davis	Temberlie Davis
	20 Vackson Williams	SAT WELLE (SEC.)
	21 Hoven Wrusse	hurris
	22 Sam Elder	1 lance
3	23 Kam Valgarden	
	24 Centhia Rees	Ciptur Lees
	25 JOR SANTOS	ON Surloy
	26 Jackie Larson	YULLON
	27 Zevis Lynn	M/2
	28 Ryun Poelmo	
	29 John (all	A A A
	30 Nate Frethyman	NA MAT
		\ /

Karden Labrum Kensun & Draw Johnson 8/3 Logenn Morrable Stellem hatther Cusperson Breyton Banks Cash Hancock Braxton Houtz Cameron Perorson Cooper Nelson Sammie Weber Zuch Davis Paun Boothe Kathleen Leavitt Liz avesenberry Cushing Ney BIR

Brock Buterfield

Jordan Ritche

Alyssa beckstrand

Gabby Goodsell

Joseph Flansen

Christian Miller

Roper Kay

Michael Brockbant

Isaac ReGraw

Kira Hamblin